
 

 

MEETINGS  
 

Monday December 5th  
5AC Meeting in the Barnstormer 

Room at 6:00 p.m. will have a 
presentation by Jacobs Engineering: 

"Preferred Alternatives for 
Development of our Auburn 

Airport."  Changes/improvement at 
the airport over the next several 

years will be proposed for 
consideration.  

 

Wednesday December 7th 
Membership Meeting & Potluck 

Socializing starts at 5:30 p.m., 
meeting at 6:00 p.m. Feel free to 
bring an unwrapped toy or non-

perishable food item for donation to 
a local charity program. 

 
 

NOTICES 
 

Your badge is ready!  Dennis De 
Cuir; James R. Brown; Joe Madrigal; 

Alida Miller; Tom Schlub; Larry 
Uzelac Pick them up for $13.00 at 

the meeting. 
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W W W . A U B U R N A V I A T I O N A S S O C I A T I O N . O R G  

 We lost a legend last month.  Bob Hoover, as described by his 
good friend Jimmy Doolittle, ñwas the greatest stick and rudder man who 
ever lived.ò  Aviation lost an icon and I lost my childhood hero. 
 Both my parents were active pilots. Somehow, Mom good-dealed 
herself a flight with Bob in his Shrike Commander .  As his co-pilot, Mom 
flew his entire aerobatic routine, including the famous double engine out 
aerobatics including pull -ups, rolls and a loop, before landing and taxiing 
to the crowd, all without the props turning.  His name and achievements 
were a key part of my childhood and Momôs flight experience was the 
topic of many a dinner table conversation. 
 In the last year, Iôve been fortunate enough (thanks, Ken Lux) to 
spend time with him as he supported the Aerospace Museum at 
McClellan. There, I introduced 3 Auburn Aviation scholarship recipients 
to him. I was also fortunate to spend time with him this year at Oshkosh 
listening to his awesome flying stories. Over lunch, he told me the óreal 
storyô about him  being the  one slated to fly the X-1 to super sonic history 
and it was Chuck Yeager who was his  backup. 
 We interacted again at the opening of the Jimmy Doolittle 
Museum in Vacaville because he wanted to support his long-time friend, 
Jimmyôs granddaughter, Jonna who he had known since her childhood.  
(NOTE: Jonna has agreed to speak to us in 2017.) 
 I was with Bob and Harrision Ford twice this year. Once at the 
Living Legends of Aviation in LA and again at Oshkosh. Harrison always 
had tender interactions with Bob and he told me he credits the advice Bob 
gave him for saving his life when he 
crashed one of his 10 aircraft last year. 
 My final time with Bob was at 
the Reno Races this September. While 
in his motor home, parked on the ramp, 
he invited me to visit him at his LA 
home. I was excited and very curious to 
see what historical aviation memorabilia 
would be displayed in his ñman cave.ò  
 Now, sadly, Iôll never know.  But 
I will always cherish my interactions 
with my childhood flight hero and take 
delight in the fact he knew me well 
enough to invite me to his home. 
 Fair winds, Dear Bob. You will 
be greatly missed! 
 
 Tim Pinkney  

DECEMBER  

POTLUCK MENU  
AAA will provide turkey 

and ham for this meeting 
please bring a dish to share:  

R-Z ðPotatoes/vegetable  
A-Jð Salad/Stuffing  
K -Q ðDessert  

P   R   O   P   W   A   S   H 

Presidentôs Message     
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Celebrating the Life of Bob Hoover     

DECEMBER 2016 

     Three AAA members were part of 1,500 in attendance at the Van Nuys Airport to celebrate the life of aviation legend R. A. "Bob" Hoover. Ken 
Lux and John Massey, both representing Luxe Aviation, flew down and I drove down while enroute to Baja.  The tone of the event was an aviation 
oriented celebration of an honorable, kind and gracious man. The program title was "the greatest example of being the greatest example."  The 
ceremony was held in the gigantic hanger of Clay Lacy Aviation with food and drink and the opportunity to visit with the many pilots and friends 
who paid tribute. Speakers included Hooverôs long-time friend, accomplished pilot and businessman Clay Lacy; acclaimed actor and pilot 
Harrison Ford; Smithsonian National Air and Space Museum curator Dorothy Cochrane; Fryôs Electronics founder Randy Fry; Boeing chief pilot 
and experimental test pilot Rich Lee; U.S. Air Force Lt. Gen. Walter Dan Druen; documentarian Kim Furst; and several friends of Hoover and his 
wife Colleen, including Jonna Doolittle Hoppes, the granddaughter of Gen. Jimmy Doolittle who knew Hoover since she was a young girl.   I feel 
so lucky to have met such an honorable man, legendary pilot and aviation inspiration and was pleased to attend this fitting farewell tribute to a 
pilot's pilot.  Tim Pinkney, November 2016 
 

 

PhotosðClockwise from top left:  In Harrison Fordôs tribute, he encouraged 

all to follow Bob's example introducing youth to flying and aviation related 

endeavors through local STEM (Science Technology Engineering Math) 

programs; The two hour ceremony had three flyovers. The final flying tribute 

was a Missing Man Formation of  a Curtis P-40, a Grumman F6F Hellcat, a 

P-51 Mustang, and a Supermarine Spitfire with Bob's famous Mustang Ole 

Yeller peeling away and Flying West; The first of the flyovers was the 

'Hoover Flight'  consisting of a Saberliner, two Air Force Thunderbird F-16 

Fighting Falcons and a Canadian Snowbird CT-114 Tutor; Mark Armstrong 

(Neil's son) closed Bob's 'Memorial and Celebration of Life' by giving (from 

memory) a brilliantly delivered and heartfelt performance of the poem 'High 

Flight'; a USAF Heritage Flight was led by a F-22 Raptor with two Korean 

era F-86 Sabres.    
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As the Prop Turns       December 2016  
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      Another month in paradise.  We have had just enough 
weather to know that fall is here and winter is not that far 
behind.  Unlike many other parts of the country where 
there are more dramatic changes in  colors, rain, snow and 
warm weather, Auburn has just enough change to appreci-
ate the differences. Auburn is home.  
      The best thing about this month is that the election is 
over.   No more commercials on TV, no more junk mail, and 
no more temper tantrums (well, for some of us).  Local pol-
it ics are still alive and well, however. If you are concerned 
about the homeless population around the airport, for in-
stance, be sure to show up at the Placer Airport Land Use 
Commission meeting on the same morning as our monthly 
meeting, December 7th at 9:00 a.m. at the Domes. I en-
courage you to attend. Placer County Board of Supervisors 
Chambers 175 Fulweiler Avenue Auburn. (530) 889-4000. 
   Steve Holbert, Arman Moridi, Nick Suciu, and Kian 
Mirkazemi have all given themselves an early Christmas 
present. Steve Holbert earned his Private Pilot License and 
is on his way to en-
joying that great ad-
venture of flying.  
Arman, Nick, and 
Kian have all com-
pleted their first so-
los. Arman is moving 
off to Texas due to a 
job change and his 
solo was a great go-
ing away present for 
him.  Good luck in finishing your license in Texas and let 
us know when you have completed it.  Nick (pictured) is 
on his way to a Light Sport License. He will be using it to 
promote his new business of importing Sky Arrow aircraft 
from Czechoslovakia. Unfortunately he will be taking his 
business to Lincoln and not Auburn because we do not 
have enough room.  Over the next few weeks, Kian will be 
applying to several colleges and hopefully will be applying 
for our scholarship to help him complete his license.  Good 
Luck and Merry Christmas to all and congratulation to 
Mike Poteet, Jeremy Larsen, and Mike Duncan on getting 
their students through these goals. 
    Flyers has started their new hangar project just west of 
Mach 5. Completion time should be late spring or early 
summer. Rumor has it that it will be replacing their other 
hangar on Rickenbacker Way. Talk about a great Christ-
mas present. 
      I was reminded by a Jolly Olõ Soul, who came in the oth-
er day that it is time to get recurrent on his winter flying 
techniques and instrument flying. He was a bit overweight 
with a big white beard, bright red suit, big black belt, tall 
boots and a funny little hat. He said he was planning a trip 
toward the end of December and needed some practice.  
His aircraft was just getting out of a prolonged annual it 

was in, and he has had a lot of new upgrades he needed to 
get proficient with (better cabin heat, new ADSB for local 
flights, new infrared camera for the confined areas, upgrad-
ed navigation systems, upgraded auto pilot for the hover 
mode, better de-ice, and of course all the new upgrades 
dictated by OSHA). He  needed to get an instrument  profi-
ciency check for the foul weather he was expecting and 
brush up on his short field take offs and landings and asked 
if I could help with that. òWhat kind of an aircraft do you 
have?ó I asked. 
òIt is a one of a kind aircraft powered by eight experimental 
power plants. They are so secret that I call them reindeer 
and gave them code names because of their position on the 
aircraft (Comet, Prancer, Dancer, Donner, Dasher, Vixen, 
Cupid, and Rudolf). It looks a bit small from the outside, 
but it can carry quite a bit of cargo, and can fly faster than 
most aircraftó he said. òMostly, I just need some practice 
and a safety pilot.ó Well, I am pretty adventuresome, and I 
am an instructor that can fly anything, so why not.  I met 

him in the early morning for the preflight and was 
amazed at how radical the aircraft.  No wings or stabi-
lizers; no normal flight controls, and the only landing 
gear are skids. What have I gotten myself into? The 
Jolly OLõ Soul tried explaining to me how it flies but 
could not be too specific because it was still top secret, 
something about anti- gravitation magnetometersõ 
with gyro stabilized levitrons and electronic flux ca-
pacitors. This was going to be interesting.  As I settled 
into the seat, Mr. Soul started the engines by a voice 
activated code (òOn Comet, Prancer, Dancer and Don-

ner, Dasher, Vixen, Cupid, and Rudolfó) perhaps a little bit 
of mental telepathy because without a movement of his 
hand we were off and flying. Steep turns, slow flight, emer-
gency procedures all looked good and with little effort on 
his part. Even as we flew thru the clouds, I think it had 
something to do with the little glasses he was wearing. I 
think there is some kind of heads up display in them. Now 
for the landings: normal, short and soft field; all without 
effort.  Even the vertical descent in the clouds in a confined 
area were amazing. The only way I knew we had touched 
down was the gyro stabilized whatevers were winding 
down. Mr. Soul was feeling better now and I thanked him 
allowing me to ride along and give him his annual check 
out. After a short debrief and a logbook endorsement, he 
was away with a shake of his hand and a twitch of his nose, 
he flew away wishing me a MERRY CHRISTMAS and a 
HAPPY NEW YEAR. Gosh he looked familiar but who was 
that guy?   
      Well that is about all for this month, Good Night Miss 
Daisy and a MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW 
YEAR TO ALL. 

Mike Duncan  Prop Turner 
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More Achievements This Month    

DECEMBER 2016 

 

Wreaths will be placed on 
graves of our Nationõs heroes 
at the Auburn Cemetery 
December 17th, 2016.  What 
a special way to say òThank 
Youó for their service to our 
Country.  AAA Secretary 
Joanie Mooneyham has 
spearheaded this effort for 
three years and now some of 
the proceeds benefit our 
scholarship program.  Joanie  
has more info 530-878-0434  

Top left: Steve Holbert with 

flight examiner Ashley Snider on 

achieveing his PPL, Kian 

Mirkazemi was very happy after 

his solo, Arman Moridi soloed by 

instructor Jeremy Larsen. Thanks 

to former SR-71 pilot Jerry 

Glasser for showing us how 

engineers envision commercial 

flight at mach speeds at the 

November meeting. 

Our Prop Turner Mike Duncan entertains a new career as a human chock. 


